
The Parish of St Mary & St Paul

Sunday 29 June 2025
Trinity 2

www.stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

SERVICES
St Mary’s

Sun 29 Jun 9.30am Sung Eucharist
Wed 02 Jul 10.30am Holy Communion
Sun 06 Jul 8.00 am  Holy Communion trad. language
 9.30am Family Communion

St Paul’s
Sun 29 Jun 11.15am Holy Communion
Thu 03 Jul 9.30am Morning Prayer
Sun 06 Jul 11.15am All God’s Family service
   non-eucharistic

St Mary’s Readers and Intercessor

Readers Intercessor

Today
Rosamund Russell

Brian Doran
Emmeline Lambert

Next Week Harry Marsh Clergy

BEER FESTIVAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for volunteers to staff the Tuck Shop and 
sell crisps, nuts etc at the Beer Festival (18-20 July). All 
the takings from this go straight to support the parish 
and help reduce our financial deficit! Please use the link 
below and sign up now if you can help! Thank you.

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/2QFQEI/ 

Dates and times: 
Fri & Sat 19 & 20 July - 12 noon  to 10.30pm
Sun 21 July - 12 noon - 1.00pm

URGENT APPEAL FROM THE DENS FOODBANK
We are running critically low on the below essential 
items that go into our emergency parcels:

Please donate in the box in St Mary's near the South 
Porch main entrance.

Tinned/packet soup
Rice
Cooking sauces

Long life juice/squash
Tinned fruit
Nappies size 5, 5+, 6



SAVE THE DATES FOR: ART IN THE NAVE 2025 - 
AUGUST 23RD -25TH BANK HOLIDAY WEEKEND
The 7th Annual Arts Festival - Art in the Nave, returns to 
Saint Mary's over the August Bank Holiday weekend 
23th- 25th August  Open between 11.00am .5.00pm daily
Art in the Nave is organised and run entirely by 
volunteers. Your help in whatever capacity will be very 
welcome. To find out how you can help during the 
festival, please speak to or phone Brian Doran on 07926 
027855. For more information visit: 
https://stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk/art-in-the-nave/

WARNING: FLOOR PROBLEM AT THE BACK OF CHURCH

Don’t be shocked when you come into St Mary’s this 
week! All the carpet tiles at the back have been removed 
to allow Matthew, our architect, to inspect the 
floorboards following someone putting their foot 
through a rotten board a few weeks ago!!  

An inspection was carried out last Tuesday involving 
photography with specialist detection cameras above 
and below floor level when further areas of damp and 
decay were discovered. These areas are now drying out 
pending the architect’s recommendations for forward 
action.

In the meantime, please be careful of loose boards or 
other floor problems when walking in the area.

ART IN NAVE GRAND DRAW
The Grand Draw at Art in The Nave now looms up. Please, 
we need some prizes. To date we have the £50, a bottle of 
Port, Eternity Moment Calvin Klein and Be Delicious by 
DKNY. Still needed are: vouchers, chocolates, a bottle 
each of whisky, gin, port, sherry, vodka, champagne etc; 
pamper sets. Will update you each week with progress. 

100 CLUB
The winning ticket in the June draw last week was 
number 7 - Ann Robinson of St Paul's.



ANDREW'S 2025 CYCLING IN AID OF DENS
Hello all, it's summer so that means I'm off riding my bike 
again in aid of our local charity, DENS. This September I'll 
be attempting their longest ever distance as they've 
added a 93 mile (150km) route for 2025. Ahead of that I’m 
'warming up' in the mountains of Wales this weekend. I 
didn't find last year's route as bad as I'd expected, so this 
year I've signed up for their 134 mile (215km) option. It 
will be my longest ever ride, and more challenging than 
the distance is the ascent of 9,700 feet (3350m). If you can 
encourage me by donating, please use the Justgiving 
link:

https://www.justgiving.com/page/andrew-darby-dens-
cycling-2025 . 

Thank you.

Andrew

NEW ORDINATIONS
This afternoon the St Peterstide Ordinations take place at 
St Albans Abbey. At this morning’s service we will be 
praying for the new ordinands as they begin their 
ministry. 
They are:



St Mary’s Churchwardens:
• Andrew Darby Tel: 01582 943200

 stmarychurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk
• Rosamund Russell Tel: 217754

 stmarychurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

St Paul’s Churchwarden: 
•  Gordon Gaddes Tel: 07561 450633

 stpaulchurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk
•  Rosina Gaddes Tel: 07720 897037

 stpaulchurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Sun
29 Jun

9.30am
11.15am

Sung Eucharist
Holy Communion

StM
StP

Trinity 2

Mon
30 Jun

Tue
01 Jul

Wed
02 Jul

10.30am Holy Communion StM

Thu
03 Jul

9.30am Morning Prayer StP

Thomas the Apostle

Fri
04 Jul

Sat
05 Jul

Sun
06 Jul

8.00am
9.30am
11.15am

Holy Communion - traditional language
Family Communion
All God’s Family service - non eucharistic

StM
StM
StP

Trinity 3

St Mary’s Church is open to visitors each day from 10am - 5pm
St Mary’s Church  www.stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

The Parish of St Mary & St Paul

Team Rector
• The Revd Canon John Williams: 

Tel: 07522 504087
vicar@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Team Clergy:
•  St Paul’s, Solway: The Revd Dr Luke Geoghegan 
• St Albans, Warners End: The Revd Pete Stevenson
 Tel: 251897 rev_pete@onetel.com
• St Barnabas, Adeyfield: The Revd Matt Renyard
 Tel: 0749 355742: revmattrenyard@gmail.com
• Church of The Resurrection, Grovehill & Woodhall Farm:
 The Revd Austin Janes 
 Tel: 270585: revaustin@sky.com 

Team Office:
 Norma Howie Tel: 07901 359117
 admin@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Bulletin deadline: 
 Preceding Thursday noon
 hello@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk Tel: 391923.

Payments: 
Cheques should be made payable to “St Mary and St Paul PCC”.

The Ecclesiastical Parish of St Mary and St Paul, Hemel 
Hempstead

Reg. Charity 1130644


